# CAÑON CITY HIGH SCHOOL SEPTEMBER | SEWSLETTER |



Issue 1 | Date: September 5, 2021

### PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Tiger Family,

As we begin the new year, it feels great to be back to a full-time presence--the First Friday night football game was a promising return to normalcy. We know that there will continue to be health concerns this year, but we are committed to providing the most effective educational environment for our students and staff. Our promise is to communicate with all parents and students our decisions and protocols as quickly as possible. I would ask in return for the grace to allow us to be flexible in responding to emergent situations.

One sure way to ensure that we have "live" school year is to keep your child home when they are feeling sick. With Chromebook and Schoology, making up work online is much easier than it has ever been. Please, don't jeopardize others by spreading even a common cold through the school.

In order to increase our communication, we will publish this newsletter on a monthly basis instead of quarterly as in years past. We will also send more timely messages via the Infinite Campus messenger to all parent contact text and email addresses. If you are not receiving these updates, please check your parent portal for both the correct contact information and be sure that you have messaging turned on.

On the horizon, we are looking forward to showcasing our students' project-based work at the SELF Expo, scheduled for December 20th. Please mark your calendars for what is sure to be the highlight of the semester. We are also greatly anticipating the Class of 2022's Capstone project presentations which are due by the end of the first semester.

Thank you for your support! Bill Summers



### **COUNSELOR'S CORNER**

The Counseling team is excited to see everyone this year! We will keep you updated throughout the school year with information relevant to you and your students based on their grade level. Please reach out by phone or email any time if you have questions or concerns regarding scheduling, academics, social/emotional learning, mental health, college and career planning, planning for graduation, or any other topic related to supporting your student. We are here to help!

### **JROTC**

JROTC Color Guard from Teacher Kickoff on August 9th. Right Guard Alexandra N. Taylor, Commander with US flag Dillon Hall, Colorado flag Alyssa Wright and Left Guard Zarien Hansen.



### PAICE

Tiger Family,

If your student is a Junior or a Senior this year, the PaICE Program is something you might start hearing about as it is now a graduation requirement starting with the class of 2022. Under the "PaICE Umbrella" we have two options to earn the required credit.

Internships: Students may choose to do an unpaid internship in a career field of their choice where we help them to select their place of business. Internships are a two block commitment, they earn 1.0 credits and have to work 60 hours per quarter.

Work Study: Students are required to begin the quarter with employment they have acquired on their own. Work Study is a one block commitment, they earn .5 credits and work 15 hours per week per quarter. We look forward to having your students join our program! If you have any questions please feel free to reach out to us!

Mrs. Tedesko - 719.276.6173 Mrs. McCain - 719.276.6171



### **TIGERS ONLINE**

We currently have over 30 students enrolled in Tigers Online, either full of part-time.



### LINK CREW



Link Leaders helped close The Pride 2021 in the all school assembly with the traditional end-of-year donation and welcome in The Pride 2022, unveiling of the flag and handing out new Pride shirts.



These Leaders with their willingness and dedication to serve and the kindness in which they do certainly makes a difference in this building.

Thanks Link Crew for all that you do for all of us!

Link Crew 2022 got the year off to a fabulous start with the Class of 2025 on August 17 with Freshmen Orientation. The leaders met their Crews and off they went for a variety of activities that were designed to get to know each other, offer insight in being a Tiger. On Wednesday, the Leaders gave a school tour and assisted them with Chromebook checkout and getting ID's. While the Freshmen attended a modified schedule, the Leaders went to work chalking the front steps with positive messages creating a "Welcome Back" bulletin board.

# SPEECH AND DEBATE



Ice Cream Social on Wednesday September 15th from 5-6 p.m. in the CCHS Commons.

Speech and Debate has practice Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays from 3:30 pm to 5 pm in Room 611. For more info please email brianna.heifner@

canoncityschools.org



### Canon City High School - Tiger Athletic Department



### Mission Statement

In the spirit of a public high school that provides its students with educational opportunities both broad and deep, Canon City High School is committed to offering competitive sports programs to its students that are nothing short of first class. Athletic programs play a vital and essential role in teaching students to conduct themselves with honesty and integrity, how to be selfless and make sacrifices for others, to be agile and strive for excellence, to persevere and overcome obstacle and adversity, and compete with respect, pride, and class while developing a commitment to teamwork and service.

The common goal of the Canon City High School Athletic Department and all its membership is to enable the student-athlete to reach their fullest intellectual and athletic potential, to succeed at the highest level possible while abiding by the highest standards of good sportsmanship and behaviors. Canon City High School will produce student-athletes whose performance in the classroom and on the fields of play are a reflection of the values and beliefs of its athletic department, as well as, the school itself.





## Homecoming Week September 13th - September 18th

Bonfire at the Recreation District Wednesday, September 15th - 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm.

Cost:\$1.00 per person.





Homecoming Assembly in the Tiger Dome Friday, September 17th @ 11 a.m.

Powder Puff Game at Citizens' Stadium Friday, September 17th @ 2:00 p.m.





Homecoming Parade from Canon City Middle School to CCHS Friday, September 17th @ 6:00 p.m.

Homecoming Dance in the Tiger Dome Saturday, September 18th from 8:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. Cost: \$15 per person.



### TIGER PRIDE BAND NEWS



Your band kids did an outstanding job on Saturday at the State Fair Parade and the State Fairgrounds! The band took 1st Place in Division 3A for the parade competition, while Emilee Richardson, Hope Kolman and Seth Murphy won the Outstanding Drum Major Award for Division 3A.

